Huntingdon Road Surgery

Newsletter Autumn 2012

	Patient Participation Group AGM

The first Annual General Meeting of the new Patient Participation Group (PPG) was held at the end of September. The meeting was well attended by patients from both Huntingdon Road and Girton Surgeries and proved very lively. A full report of the AGM may be found on the PPG section of the practice website at: http://www.huntingdonroadsurgery.co.uk 

The AGM elected PPG officers and the following were appointed:

· Chairperson: Celia Lindsay

· Vice Chairperson: Robert Sanders

· Secretary: Jackie Grimshaw

· Newsletter Editor: Yvonne Higgons
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Celia Lindsay opened the meeting by explaining  that the PPG is open to all HRS patients and has been set up to:

· Communicate the views of patients in the community to practice staff 

· Help the surgery raise awareness about health issues 

· Keep patients up-to-date about any changes related to the surgery 

Dr. Peter Connan described the core values of HRS which had been developed by the whole practice. These include:

· Providing patient centred care through individual responsibility and teamwork

· Making best use of healthcare resources

· Clinical governance 

· Effective management and good communication with patients
	Dr. Connan is keen to get feedback from all patients on what they consider to be the most important core values. Please send your views to the PPG via the ‘Contact Us’ section of the website or by posting your comments in the box at Reception
Sarah West, Practice Manager and Dr. Kevin Webb described the changes taking place within the NHS with a new organisational structure being developed to support the move to the commissioning of services by GPs. 

This means that local GPs will plan and arrange to ‘buy’ services from local providers such as hospitals and district nurses to meet the needs of patients. HRS will work closely with other local GP practices as part of the Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Clinical Commissioning Group.

It is important to note that while this is a major change to the structure of the NHS, it is likely that most patients will not notice any difference in the health care they receive. Indeed, the aim is to enable GPs to improve health services to the benefit of their patients by giving them greater control of local provision.

Dr. Webb explained that patients are going to play a vital role in the commissioning of services with representatives of the PPG being involved at every level.

Julie Ford, Patient Experience Officer, Patient Advice and Liaison Service (PALS) gave a brief talk outlining the work of PALS. PALS provides a confidential service to patients, relatives and carers who may need help and advice when using NHS services. Tel: 0800 279 2535 or go to www.cambridgeshire.nhs.uk 

Breast Cancer Research

We raised just under £250 for Breast Cancer research with a tombola and cake sale at the Influenza Vaccine clinics held at Girton in October. Thank you to everyone who contributed and bought cakes and tickets


	HRS Website 

Please look at our Website at: www.huntingdonroadsurgery.co.uk 

We are keen to get your feedback, with any comments or suggestions that you feel will help improve it. If English is not your first language, there is a translation facility - simply click on the flags at the bottom right hand corner of the home page

Annual Survey

We are also seeking your views more formally through our annual survey, which will be made available in the middle of November. You can 

· Complete an online version via the website

OR

· If you prefer a paper version, please ask for one at Reception and return it to the surgery when completed

All survey responses are anonymous, so we will not be able to respond directly to specific issues raised by individuals. However, all the surveys will be considered carefully with the PPG and the results of the surveys will be posted on the website in the New Year, together with any actions or changes planned. What you think is important, so please take the time to participate.
Are you a Carer?

Are you the main carer for a member of your family or a loved one? If you are, you can get real help and support from the services offered by Crossroads Care Cambridgeshire. Having assessed your needs, this might include:

· A planned break for you or an outing with the person you care for

· Organising what to do in case of an emergency, for example if you the carer fall ill

· Guidance on claiming a Carer’s Allowance if eligible

· Information about Carer Support Groups

In addition, Crossroads produce a regular Carers’ Newsletter advertising local events. Do visit Crossroads Care Cambridgeshire website at: www.crossroadscarecambridgeshire.org.uk 
	or follow the link on HRS website, or ask your doctor to refer you using a Prescription for Care
Flu Vaccine

We are in the middle of giving influenza vaccines for this year. It is a valuable way of helping people protect themselves from developing flu where there is a greater risk of going on to develop more serious complications. 

We would particularly recommend you have a vaccine if you have any of the following conditions:

· Chronic Respiratory complaints, including Asthma if you need regular steroid inhalers

· Chronic Liver or Kidney disease

· Heart Disease

· Diabetes

· Chronic Neurological conditions

And if you are:

· Immunosuppressed

· Pregnant 

· Over the age of 65 years

Don’t wait to be invited!  If you are in one of these groups do go ahead and book an appointment to have a flu vaccine, unless you have had a serious reaction to a past vaccine, in which case you should first discuss it with your doctor or nurse. There will be other medical conditions that you may have where a flu vaccine might also be valuable. If in any doubt, again please discuss this with your doctor or nurse. 

The Influenza Vaccine program saves lives.

Getting involved with the PPG

Membership of the PPG is open to all patients and we welcome everyone’s comments and suggestions. If you would like to join us, or raise any issues for the PPG to consider, please contact us via the website or leave your name and contact details with any of the Receptionists and we will get back to you.








Huntingdon Road Surgery Tel: 01223 364127

Girton Branch Surgery Tel: 01223 277449
www.huntingdonroadsurgery.co.uk 


